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Our next meeting 

will be held  

Thursday,  

November 3, 2022 

at 7:00pm at the HB 

Marine Group 

Training Facility,  

4340 Calienta St., 

doors open at 

6:30pm. 

~~~~~~~~ 

The purpose of 

this organization is 

to unite the  

property owners of 

Hernando Beach 

for Civic purposes 

that lead to  

improved  

quality of life. 

 
 

Don’t miss out on an 

email from HBPOA, add 

HBPOA34607@gmail.com 

as a contact. 

Hernando Beach  

Property Owners  

Association  

Newsletter 

 

 

 

 

  

Please Join Us! 
 

for a 
 

Holiday Social 
 

Tuesday Evening 
December 6, 2022 at 6pm 

Brian’s Place 
 

Celebrate the season by enjoying holiday  
food an the company of friends  

and neighbors. 
 

Entertainment by Stan Prinston 
 

Holiday Casual Dress 
 

Cost:  $10 per person 
BAR tab is NOT included 

 

RSVP and pay by Nov. 16th  
A google form will be emailed out with meal options. 

You can either pay at the November meeting or  
mail in a check before Nov. 16th. 
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The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 

 
Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   
November 10th for publication in our  

December Issue.  
 

Yearly advertising prices:   
Black & White: 
1/4 page - $190 

1/2 page - $335 - best buy 
full size - $650 

 
Color: 

1/4 page - $352 
1/2 page - $700 
full size - $1400 

 
Interested in advertising with the  

Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  
Hernando Beach Residents  

please e-mail or call: 
 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  (352)678-1795  
HBPOABeachcomber@gmail.com 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
BY BILL ROBERTS 

 

First, I’d like to give a huge thank you to our com-

munity members who responded to the call for 

help from our neighbors in the Ft. Myers area 

devastated by Hurricane Ian.  We had four cara-

vans organized by residents and members to 

take relief supplies collected from the community 

of Hernando Beach.  We heard firsthand from 

them what the conditions were like when they 

shared photos and short personal testimony from 

survivors – emotionally draining for all to see 

such suffering and destruction of daily lives and 

loss of life.   

 

Second, are you prepared for the next hurricane?  

What will make you decide to stay and what will 

make you evacuate?  Where will you go?  Do you 

know where the shelters are in Hernando Coun-

ty?  These are the kinds of questions you need 

answer before the “critical time point”, (too late to 

leave and too dangerous to stay).  The number of 

sources to help us make that decision on TV, 

online, radio and print are increasing.  We can 

get over-informed with reports.  There is so much 

information to help guide us but it can also make 

us timid to make a decision till we pass the criti-

cal time point.   

 

As we say in aviation – the best place to plan is 

at ground speed ZERO.  Collect your sources of 

information and support before the hurricane hits 

or threatens to hit.  Then build your game plan: 

what to do to safeguard your property, what to 

take with you, where will you go, how long will 

you stay gone?  So, before the next hurricane is 

spotted off the coast of Africa, build your plan, 

make your decision points and be prepared to 

execute the plan to stay safe and alive. 

 

On the lighter side, our own resident artist Linda 

Tartaglione completed the HBPOA grant from the 

Hernando County Fine Arts Council.  The mem-

bership was invited to the unveiling.  Gordon Wolf 

and Kenny Lewis hosted at 4545 Shoal Line Blvd 

at 1pm on 7 October.  We had a great turnout 

with Hernando Fine Arts Council Chair Beth Put-

nam attending.  Everyone thought the sign repre-

sented the best parts about living in Hernando 

Beach and it’s a significant addition to the com-

munity. Look for the article in the Hernando Sun 

and pictures on the HBPOA Facebook page.  

Thank you, Linda Tartaglione. 

 

2022 UF/IFAS Coastal Cleanup.  A big shout 

out to our HBPOA membership for their sponsor-

ship and participation.  I want to share with you 

the results of this successful event.  Overall, 

there were 266 volunteers who participated in 

the coastal cleanup. The UF/IAS ordered 175 t-

shirts to give out and they were all gone by 

8:30am!  The trash sorting station not only logged 

the types and amount of trash, but also weighed 

the debris this year. We estimated that 900 

pounds of trash and 140 pounds of recycling 

was collected between Bayport and Aripeka 

(1,040 pounds in trash total).  

 
(Continued on page 5) 
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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

2022 Board of Directors 
 

President:  Bill Roberts - (540)419-5871 
Vice President:  Diane M. Greenwell - (352)606-3720                                                                        
Secretary:  Linda Tartaglione - (914)260-6556                                                                            
Treasurer:  Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 
Director:  Dave Skinner - (901)487-8796 
Director:  Scott Fitzgerald - (781)608-5341  
Director:  Jim Fournier - (352)238-8662  
Director:  Bobbi Caccamisi - (901)486-0352 
Director:  Denis Polyn - (352)556-4277 

HERNANDO BEACH PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION 
2023 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION & RENEWAL FORM 

 

HBPOA meetings are held the 1st Thursday of every month.   
Meetings are held at the Coast Guard Station on Calienta St, the doors open at 6:45pm and meetings start at 7pm. 

 

Dues are $35.00 annually and include the Beachcomber Newsletter mailed to you.   
Annual dues are due by January 1st every year and are NOT prorated. 

Members who join in November or December are considered paid up as members for the following year. 
 

New Member                 Renewal from 2021                                         Prefer to receive the Beachcomber by email 
 

1) Name ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone number _________________________Email ____________________________________________________ 
 

2) Name ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone number _________________________Email ____________________________________________________ 
 

I would like to help with __________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Mailing Address:  _______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Hernando Beach Property Address:  _______________________________________________________________ 
Eligible members are the property owner(s) listed on the property deed, as owner(s) of record on file with the Hernando County  
Property Appraiser's office, as owners named on the purchase agreement if the deed has not yet been recorded, individuals named in 
trust agreements that have present legal ownership of that property and the spouses of such property owners whether or not listed on 
property deeds and records. (Section 3.3 of the HBPOA Bylaws) 
 

If paying online please complete the online application with method of payment through our website at www.hernandobeachpoa.com. 
 

Make Check payable to HBPOA and mail with application/renewal to: 
HBPOA, PO Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

2022 HBPOA Monthly Meetings 
Hernando Beach Marine Group Inc.  
4340 Calienta Street, Hernando Beach 
 
Board Meeting  
11:00 am to 1:00 pm 
Dates:  Oct 31 
 
General Membership Meeting  
7:00 pm to 9:00 pm 
Dates: Nov. 3 

2022 Committee Chairperson 

 
Governmental Affairs Committee - Scott Fitzgerald 
Landscaping Committee - Bill Roberts 
Membership Committee - Patty Roberts 
Hospitality Committee - Judith Hughes 
Beachcomber - Jen Brown 
Bylaw Committee -  Barry Holland 
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CERT 754-4083 

Code Enforcement 754-4056 

County Commissioner  
Wayne Dukes 

754-4146 

HB Crime Watch 592-3304  

Fire Dept. (Non-Emergency) 515-0924 

Hernando Beach Club 596-5878 

Hernando Beach Boatlift  
President 

(727)433-3834 

Parks & Recreation 754-4027 

Port Authority & Waterways  754-4060 

Public Works 754-4060 

Sheriff’s Dept. (Non-Emergency) 754-6830 

Utilities Dept. 754-4037 

VFW Post 9236 596-9236 

Republic/Seaside Sanitation (727)868-8566 

WHO TO CALL… 

Food wrappers 
(n=1667) 

Beverage cans 
(n=985) 

Cigarette butts 
(n=974) 

Plastic beverage bot-
tles (n=858) 

Glass beverage bot-
tles (n=656) 

Ziploc/plastic bags 
(n=418) 

Plastic grocery bags 
(n=253) 

Plastic plates / cups 
(n=211) 

Personal protection 
(face masks, 
wipes, gloves) 
(n=199) 

Plastic take-out con-
tainers (n=183) 

For the breakdown of the top 10 items:  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Note: This tally does remove the small pieces 

of unidentifiable paper (n=652), foam (n=440), 

and plastic (n=654) from the list above. Ciga-

rette butts are typically our number one item 

each year but fell to number three this year (for 

reference – 1509 butts were tallied last year). 

 

Member Survey - The HBPOA Board decided 

to have a discussion about the Preserve with 

the members at a meeting and take their input 

to the BOCC.  I closed the discussion because 

we'll never have enough members in attend-

ance to accurately capture a consensus. 

 

Lots of emotion out there regarding the Pre-

serve and justifiably so however, much of it is 

purposely directed at the HBPOA as a foil be-

cause some think people need to focus their 

anger on something as the cause of what is 

happening to the Preserve.  I heard it again - "it 

all started when you had the 2016 Roundtable".  

Many do not know that all the proposals have 

been heard before and are part of the county 

record since 2014/2015 and maybe even be-

fore that.  But now the BOCC is willing to spend 

the time and money to bring the concepts to 

fruition. 

 

The purpose of the survey is to capture 

HBPOA member’s only opinion/position on pro-

(Continued from page 3) 

(Continued on page 6) 
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posed small-scale development of the Preserve 

or to choose NO development or just a little bit, 

it’s a free country you can make an informed 

decision.  Many of our members feel that they 

did not have an opportunity other than the 

county sponsored surveys to have their voice 

heard.  HBPOA captured empirical data, simple 

pie charts. The number of yes and no, for or 

against and anonymous comments as a service 

to our members.  HBPOA has only about 180 

households - a small piece of HB and truly not 

representative of the entire community and I 

would never state that it was.  So, no Associa-

tion position but HBPOA wants to enable its 

members to be heard above the din of "it's your 

fault" and let the numbers speak for them-

selves.  See you November 3
rd

 at our next 

meeting. 

 

Love where you live – Bill Roberts 

HBPOA MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
MINUTES,  OCT. 6, 2022,   7:00PM 

 
PRESENT: 

Got a quorum:  8 board members 

 

7:00pm Meeting called to order 

Pledge of Allegiance. 

Adopt Agenda:  motion: James Fournier, sec-

(Continued from page 5) 

(Continued on page 7) 

Present   

Bill Robert President Present 

Diane Greenwell Vice President Present 

Linda Tartaglione Secretary Present 

Jen Brown Treasurer Present 

Dave Skinner Director Not Present 

Scott Fitzgerald Director Present 

James Fournier Director Present 

Denis Polyn Director Present 

Bobbi Caccamissi Director Present 
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ond: Diane Greenwell – Approved. 

Approval of Minutes:  motion: Scott Fitzgerald, 

second: Bobbi Caccamisi – Approved. 

 

7:15pm Guess Speaker. 

 

Kathy Birren and Monty Floyd provided the mem-

bership with a presentation of what they saw and 

experienced when they delivered community re-

lief supplies to Hurricane Ian survivors.  Kathy’s 

phone number was provided to members who 

wanted to donate to the cause. 

Kathy and Monty were emphatic about the condi-

tions they saw and wanted to share some details 

about our waterfront communities and what hap-

pened with Hurricane Ian. 

 

Hurricane season runs June 2-November 30.  

Mid-August to mid-October is the height of the 

hurricane season.  Ft. Myers was hit with 155 

mph winds but gusts were up to 195 mph.  The 

storm surge was horrible, about 17’ high.  

 

Showed a video about the dangers of the 

height of the water, where it could go. 

 

Showed a second video of the people in Ft 

Myers experience. 

 

Be prepared.  Many HB residents thought 

they would ride it out.   

Did you know there are 14 shelters in Hernan-

do County?  Be prepared to leave.  Your life is 

worth more than staying here to see if you get 

water in your house. 

 

8:15pm. Business meeting. 

 

President Comments:  with the recent WX events 

Bill asked everyone to stay safe! 

Committee Reports:  
Treasurer Report Jennifer Brown, starting bal-

ance $13,818.34, Ending balance 

$12959.06.  The Beachcomber deadline is 

the 10
th
 of the month.  Our Hernando 

(Continued on page 8) 
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Beach Life Calendars are at the printers 

who are a little behind due to paper ship-

ping issues/Hurricane Ian.   
Diane Ziemski talked about the upcoming 

HBPOA Christmas Party.  The location is 

Brian’s, the date is 6 December, 5:30pm, 

reservations required, it’ll be $10.00 per 

person.  More information to follow.  Mo-

tion:  to spend up to $1000 for Christmas 

party set up, gift baskets and cupcakes by 

Patty Roberts, second: Denis Polyn, major-

ity voice vote approved.  One dissension.  

This vote was followed by another motion 

by Diane Liptak to donate $500 to Hurri-

cane Ian Relief efforts, second by Scott 

Fitzgerald.  Voice vote – passed. 
Landscape Committee: Bill Roberts reported 

he kept his donated receipts over the past 

year and calculated his time value and all 

the volunteers it takes to manage care of 

the Triangle and Dolphin Fountain. He de-

termined that the expense in time, trans-

portation, materials is about $860 per year.  

We have an agreement with SunCoast Turf 

Management to take care of the spraying 

and feeding of the sites for the price of a ½ 

page black and white ad in the Beach-

comber and recognition on our website and 

meta. 
GAC report: Government affairs committee: 

Scott Fitzgerald.  The Garrison PIW date 

fubar was discussed.  We’ll try again and 

we have until 31 October.  Regarding the 

Reeve’s litigation – October 12
th
 will be a 

hearing for an addendum to the original.    
 

8:30 New Business 

 

November is elections month for the next board 

and directors.  First, the nomination commit-

tee calls the membership and incumbents to 

see who will stay in position.  Second, the 

floor is opened at the October meeting to see 

if any volunteers want to run for election.  If 

(Continued from page 7) 

(Continued on page 10) 
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RESCUE ORGANIZATIONS  

Wildlife  

Fish & Wildlife Conservation (FWC) 
Law Enforcement  

(813)558-5050 
x 7 

FWC Florida Wildlife - General  (863)648-3200 

Manatee hotline (FWC) (888)404-3922 

Sawfish Sightings (FWC) (941)255-7403 

Sea turtle rescue (FWC) (863)648-3200 

Reptiles and Exotics Rescue  (352)403-4255 

Wildlife Rescue – Owl’s Nest  
Sanctuary  

(813)598-5926 

Wildlife Rescue HB Area  (813)598-5926 

Horseshoe Crab Sightings (866)252-9326 

Pets  

Hernando County Animal Services  (352)796-5062 

Humane Society of Nature Coast (352)796-2711 

SPCA Hernando County  (352)596-7000  

Dogs – Report Illegal Dog Fighting  (800)780-8477 

 

 
50+ Years Experience 
Drain Cleaning Available 

Licensed~Bonded~Insured 
Lic#CFC1426699 

there is more than one volunteer, then elec-

tions with ballots will be held in November. 

The Nomination Committee called membership 

for volunteers. These positions were filled with 

incumbents/volunteer: President Bill Roberts, 

Vice President Joan Puls, Treasurer Jen 

Brown, Secretary Linda Tartaglione, Direc-

tors; Denis Polyn, Bobbi Caccamisi, Scott 

Fitzgerald, James Fournier, and Chuck 

Greenwell. 

Every October the floor is open for verified nomi-

nations from the floor. Motion to open nomina-

tions from the floor:  Scott Fitzgerald, second 

Diane Greenwell – approved.   

No nominations from the floor. Motion to close 

the floor nominations: Scott Fitzgerald, sec-

ond Diane Greenwell – Approved.  IAW By 

Laws, if no nominations are offered then the 

slate is filled and elections are closed. The 

new board is complete and will assume duties 

(Continued from page 8) 

(Continued on page 15) 
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WELCOME TO HERNANDO BEACH 
PHOTOS PROVIDED BY GAY COLLEYPRIEST 
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3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD., HERNANDO BEACH, FL  
Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 

352.592.7576 

4463 Neptune Dr 
Weeki Wachee 

3484 Flamingo Blvd 
Hernando Beach 

3348 Mangrove Dr 
Hernando Beach 
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November 2022 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

Please e-mail your events 

to:   hbpoabeachcomb-

er@gmail.com by 11/10/22. 

 1 2 3  

HBPOA MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING 7PM 

4 5 

6 7 8 

BOCC Meeting - 9am 

9 

HB Crime Watch  

Meeting 

10 

Beachcomber Deadline 

11 12 

Swap Meet - 8am 

13 14 

Planning & Zoning Meeting 

9am 

15 16 

Waterways Advisory  

Committee 6pm 

17 18 19 

20 

Holiday Social 

RSVP & Payment Deadline 

21 

US Coast Guard  

Auxiliary Meeting 7pm 

22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 

Boat America Class Starts 

BOCC Meeting - 9am 

30    
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Hernando Beach Residents 

1 January 2023.  

A Big THANK YOU to our Nomination Commit-

tee; Joan Puls, Kathy Polyn and Barry Hol-

land – Great job! 

As a result of the phone calls, we have a few 

new members interested in joining and 

serving on our stellar committees as 

listed below- Your committee chairs will 

be contacting you! 

Hospitality Committee. Diane Ziemski 

(Chair), Judy Polacheck, Becky 

Dark Strongbear, Kathy Groves, 

Barbara Gossett. 

Christmas decorations- David and Sally 

Gonzales. 

Landscape -Debra and Mack Nowlin , 

Leah Shaffer, Jan and Joel 

Quintero. 

Government Affairs- Kimberly and Scott 

Owens. 

Membership- Sharie Oakland. 

HBPOA grant from the Hernando County Fine 

Arts Council was completed and the mem-

bership was invited to the unveiling hosted 

at 4545 Shoal Line Blvd by Gordon Wolf 

and Kenny Lewis, at 1pm on 7 October.  

Thank you, Linda! 

 

Donations:  Crimewatch received a check from 

the HBPOA.  Motion by Scott Fitzgerald, to 

donate $200 to Hernando Beach Crime-

watch, seconded by Denis Polyn , unani-

mous vote to donate $200.  Presented 

check to Patricia Simons who will give it to 

them. 

Identify HBPOA position on Preserve develop-

ment.  The idea to capture member input 

during a membership meeting regarding the 

Preserve is fraught with difficulties and pas-

sion.  Lessons learned. 

Not enough members were present to accurately 

capture a true representation of how the 

(Continued from page 10) 

(Continued on page 16) 
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3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  34607 

VOICE (352)683-6266 
FAX (352)686-1321 

TOLL FREE (888)559-6266 
 

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY  
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS! 

 

membership feels about the Preserve and 

the County’s intentions.   

Non-member attendees focused on the past 

(2016 Roundtable) as if it were the genesis 

of the current effort regarding the Preserve. 

Members reported that it  disrupted discus-

sions and intimidated members. 

We closed the discussion with a request for 

members to send their ideas to 

HBPOA34607@gmail.com on how to reach 

our membership to gather a consensus. 

NEXT MEETINGS: 

Next Board meeting.   October 31.  11:00 am. 

Next Membership meeting November 3,   7:00 

pm. 

 

Adjourn.  Motion:  James Fournier.  

Second:  Jen Brown. 

All in favor. Aye!  Adopted. 

 

Minutes provided by:  Linda Tartaglione 

 

(Continued from page 15) 

HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE 
 

Hello Hernando Beach, 

 

Summer is finally behind us and we are well into 

the Autumn Season, a season of pumpkins, col-

orful foliage, and turkey.  Life changes here in 

Hernando Beach when Mother Nature lowers the 

temperatures below 90 degrees.  This allows us 

to do more alfresco dining at our local restaurants 

which, by the way, have beautiful water views 

which we all crave and are so fortunate to have in 

our community.  

 

Hurricane Season ends this month and we will all 

be counting our blessings that Hernando Beach 

escaped the ravages of Ian… It was so gratifying 

to see Hernando Beach companies and residents 

head to Southwest Florida with much love, com-

passion, and needed supplies for those affected 

by Ian.  Hopefully by the time you read this we 

will have just had some lovely rains without tropi-

cal or hurricane force winds.   

 

We are all beginning to think of the Holiday Sea-

son ahead.  Thanksgiving brings thoughts of 

“giving” to those less fortunate than ourselves 

through many nonprofit organizations in our area.   

If you have not experienced the joy of volunteer-

ing during the Holiday Season, why not contact 

one of the many local organizations and church-

es and ask “How may I help?”   

 

The Hernando Beach Property Owners  Associa-

tion (HBPOA) is looking forward to hosting an an-

nual Christmas Dinner for its members.  Watch 

your email for a reservation form.  Please be cog-

nizant of the deadline on the form so your Hospi-

tality Team and the vendor has time to prepare to 

make this a lovely event for you.  By the way, if 

you have not thought of joining HBPOA, why not 

check the website 

 (www.hernandobeachpoa.com) and consider be-

coming an integral part of the community in which 

you live. 

 

Judith Hughes 

http://www.hernandobeachpoa.com
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HERNANDO BEACH 

PROPERTY OWNERS 
ASSOCIATION 
MEMBERSHIP  

MEETING  
NOVEMBER 3RD 

HB COAST GUARD  
AUXILIARY 
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US CGA PUBLIC EDUCATION COURSE  

BOAT AMERICA 

 
Boat America is a boating certificate class 

that offers an in-depth and interesting boating 

safety course, and provides the knowledge 

needed to obtain a boating certificate. 

 

Some insurance companies will also offer dis-

counts on boating insurance to boaters who 

successfully complete this course. 

 

TOPICS INCLUDE 

 

• Introduction to Boating – Types of power 

boats, boating vocabulary, sailboats, paddle 

boats, powering boats, and engine types. 

 

• Boating Law – Boat registration, regulations, 

hull identification numbers, required safety 

equipment, Federal boating law, state boat-

ing law, and reporting accidents. 

 

• Safety Equipment – Life jackets, fire extin-

guishers, sound-producing devices, visual 

distress signals, anchors, and other safety 

equipment. 

 

• Safe Operation and Navigation – Buoys 

and beacons, aids to navigation, navigation 

rules, docking, and the dangers of alcohol on 

the water. 

 

• Boating Emergencies – Hypothermia, boat-

ing accidents, man overboard, capsizing, 

emergency radio calls, carbon monoxide 

dangers, and weather. 

 

• Trailering – Types of trailers, lights, hitches, 

towing a trailer. 

 

• Sports and Boating – Water-skiing, hunting 

and hunting gear, PWC operation, and other 

boating tips. 
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Presented by Flotilla 070-15-08 
Hernando Beach, FL 

Course: Boat America 

Start Date: Tue, 29 Nov 2022 

End Date: Thu, 01 Dec 2022 

Days: 3 

Hours: 7:00 PM  –  9:30 PM 

Duration: 8 Hours 

Location: Uscg Auxiliary Building 
4340 Calienta St 
Spring Hill,  FL  34607 

Contact: Susan Watkins 
swatkins678@gmail.com 
(352) 340-8848 

Course Cost: $45.00 

Comments: Text included. Register 1/2 
hour prior to class. 

mailto:swatkins678@gmail.com?subject=BA%20Course%20Starting%20Tue,%2029%20Nov%202022
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      Hernando Beach Marina is an all inclusive FULL SERVICE  
marina with mechanical/boat  maintenance, ship store,  

boat rentals and bottom painting.   
We have the most reliable High/Dry   with two forklifts and  

Wet Slips available for rent and transients. 
 

You’ll feel confident in storing your boat in our  
safe gated yard. 

 
• Protection against the elements 

• Secure gated facility 
• Access to work/wash racks 

• Unlimited launches 
• Dockhand assistance 

• Dual Forklifts for faster and more convenient service 
• Certified mechanics on site 

• Ship Store 
• New high & dry building, spots available 

 
Restaurant on premises.   

Stop by for lunch or dinner at the Tropical Grill 
 

www.hernandobeachmarinas.com 
Email:  hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com 

 
4139 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach, FL  34607 

Phone:  352-596-2952 

 
 
 

 

 OCTOBER FISHING REPORT  
Fall is in the air and the water temperature is dropping. This 
will make for excellent gag grouper fishing from now until 
the end of December. Gag grouper can be caught in all 
depths of water; 6 to 40 feet will be the target depths right 
now. Live and dead baits work for grouper. I’m a live bait 
and lure guy myself. Casting plugs for shallow water group-
er is probably the best. In my opinion, seeing big gags eat 
a plug or sky bust a tuna popper is just unbelievably awe-
some! Try not to run your spots over especially in shallow 
water under 20 feet. They can get spooky when driving 
over a rock or ledge. 
  
Live baits for my trips are pilchards and pin fish, rigged on 
a 60–80-pound leader and 6/0-8/0 circle hook. For lures, 
nothing is better than the Rapala fmag 18 floating plugs. All 
colors work great. 

– Captain Josh Fritz 
 

Capt. Joshua Fritz is a Native Floridian fish-
ing the local waters of the Gulf Of Mexico, 
Capt. Josh is a 25 ton licensed and fully 
insured guide. Capt. Josh knows these wa-
ters inside and out with over 25 years of 
boating knowledge. Capt. Josh is very well 
know in the fishing world and is profession-
al and friendly, come aboard with Capt. 
Josh and lets catch some fish.   
 

www.chasentailsfishingcharters.com 
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USCG FLOAT PLAN 

Rescue is faster when you use the USCG 
Float Plan. 
 
Whether you are a power boater or kayaker, the 
USCG Float Plan works for you.  Set up a basic 
plan ahead of time and save it on you computer. 
Update it when you decide where and when 
you're going to go. Then, e-mail your completed 
plan to whoever you choose to follow up should 
you not return or check-in as planned. 
 
Features and capabilities you’ll find in this version 
of the float plan: 
 

• Save and send using any device with Adobe 
Acrobat Reader installed. 

• Can be used with any size or type of recrea-
tional vessel. 

• Accomodates up to 13 canoers/kayakers/
paddle boarders that want to paddle together 
as a group. 

• User defined fields provide increased flexibil-
ity. 

• The ability to enter the unique identification 

numbers for the vessel's EPIRB and Personal 
Locator Beacons (PLBs) attached to individu-
al PFDs. 

• Drop down lists that let you easily see all of 
your choices. 

• Accommodates up to 12 passengers. 

• Identify up to 21 waypoints. 

• Exclusive Boating Emergency Guide™ as-
sists the person holding your plan with start-
ing the Search And Rescue process. 

• 100% digital means it's easy on the environ-
ment. 

• The float plan and the data you enter is stored 
on your computer or mobile device under your 
control. 

• It's FREE.  From the experts in boating safety, 
the U.S. Coast Guard and U.S. Coast Guard 
Auxiliary. 

 
Saving lives is what the float plan is all about. 
Create a float plan before your next voyage. 
 
Get a copy of a float plan here: 
https://floatplancentral.cgaux.org/download/
USCGFloatPlan.pdf 
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JOHN O'BRIEN 
LAND CLEARING and NOXIOUS WEED REMOVAL 
 
 
 
 
                  

 
 
 

State Licensed Herbicide Applicator 

352-279-1509 

Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, November 2022 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W 
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POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before October 30, 2022. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 
 

Diane Ziemski Watercolors 
        ZiemskiArt@gmail.com 
           ziemskiart.com 

FACEBOOK 
Fine Art America 

 
Hernando Beach 

Florida 
 

Paintings locally at 
Silver Dolphin 
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